

Snips

www.HannibalPiecemakers.com Hannibal Piecemakers Quilt Guild on Facebook Linda Belford, Newsletter Editor





10/3 Charlene Gleckler

10/13 Sandy Werr

10/29 Linda Belford

10/31 Brandy Anderson

WEBSITE WWW.HANNIBALPIECEMAKERS.COM

2025 OFFICERS PresidentTina Landskroener Vice PresidentDonna Salter SecretaryDonna Parker TreasurerMarianne Bodine Director-at-LargeKathy Miller

COMMITTEES -- 2025

COMMUNITY GIVING ... MICHELLE WELBOURNE, JACKIE WILLIAMS & GINA JANES PROGRAMS . . . ANISSA TOENJES, LESA SPEGAL, WILMA POOR, CYNTHIA GARNER WEB/FACEBOOK/NEWSLETTER . LINDA BELFORD HONOR FLIGHT.... JOY PICKETT & LISA BROSS LIBRARIAN......DONNA McCAIN SHERRY KAY SCHAFFER & LOIS OBERG SOCIAL SANDY WERR, JUDY TONNIES & BEVERLY LILLARD OUILT SHOW..... TINA LANDSKROENER MTG. RAFFLE ... PANSY KOLB, PATSY WHITLEY VENDOR EXPOGina Janes & Susan Woodrow WORKSHOP..... SUE WINKING FUNDRAISING EILEEN FITCH MEMBERSHIP.. DEBBIE CONLEY, ANN FOREMAN Bus Trip..... Marcy Olmsted &

TINA LANDSKROENER

Tina Thyme

Will fall ever come. Don't know about you, but I'm so done with this hot weather. We are well on our way to Quilt Show 2026: fliers done, bookmarks done,

vendor and guild mailers mailed, judge lined up. Looking for someone to do appraisals and a member to put our academy events together. October's meeting will be the time to sign up for our first guild shop hop



on Nov 8. The itinerary is: She Shed Fabrics, Bits and Pieces, Rooster Creek, Countryside Quilts, My Quilty Pleasure, and Appletree Quilting Center. One shop is providing lunch. The one cost would be giving your driver gas money. If you're willing to drive let me know when you sign up. Looking forward to a fun full day of shopping.

COMMUNITY GIVING UPDATE

The Community Giving committee has 65 more stocking kits ready! They will be available at the October meeting. The Palmyra Food Panty has requested 100 stockings for their children's Christmas store. We have 30 turned in to date. The Food Pantry opens their Christmas store after Thanksgiving so if the stockings can be turned in at the November meeting that would be great! If not, we will still be collecting them at the December meeting.

Sewing

98 Better with Friends

SEWING AND FELLOWSHIP

Come sew on meeting day. Contact

Tina by Sunday before the meeting

date if you plan to attend.

I want to thank Barb Bier, Louise Gill and Michelle Welbourne for donating fabric for the kits and also Louise Gill for helping make the kits

Barb Bier has requested that any Leaps of Love items be turned in at the October meeting. Leaps of Love will be picking them up Wednesday, October 8, 2025. The Community Giving committee appreciates all items that have been turned in this year!!

NEXT MEETING:

October 7, 2025 -- 6 p.m. KC Hall

Program:

Quilt Labels Donna McCain & Jackie Williams

WORKSHOP:

October 11 Fat Eighth Flapjacks Sue Winking

HPQG Quilt Along 2025

ASSIGNMENT: Make the October block AND also make the November block (Pages 24-28). Both blocks are due at the October 7 guild meeting. Video Links:

October Block:

https://youtu.be/0z8ADR3gNoA?si=e-Q2xHAVU9hKu-xW November Block:

https://youtu.be/4ImOy1mPUQo?si=tPIESYSIbIKjArmv Need to catch up??? Come to the guild workshop Saturday, September 20,

to work on the series quilt with us!

Check in! Be sure to check in at our table each month at the guild meeting. Show us the assigned block(s) and fill out a ticket for the December prize drawing! A ticket is earned each time you show us the assigned block on the due date.

Any questions? Please ask!

Sherry Kay Schaffer, Lois Oberg, Marcy Olmsted



November



UPCOMING WORKSHOPS

OCTOBER 11--Sue Winking will be teaching a Skinny Fat Quarter Quilt

NOVEMBER 15--Sherry Kay Shaffer will be teaching a Jelly Roll Quilt.

DECEMBER 6--Sue Winking will be teaching a Scrap Quilt.

PHD MONTHLY CHALLENGE

Items that have been declared in

the PHD Challenge will need to be

finished by the November 3, 2025,

Come join us for a fun day of sewing, you don't have to be working or the assigned project. You can work on something else if you want.

Bring your lunch or go out and eat it or bring it back and eat together. Thanks, Sue Ann Winking

OCTOBER PROGRAM

The October Program is Quilt Labels. Guild members Donna McCain and Jackie Williams will present this program.

Don't throw away your ink cartridges! We recycle them and use the funds to

purchase ink, paper and other office supplies needed for guild. -- Linda Belford



meeing. Finished items will allow you to be put into a draw to win a PRIZE. Table runner sets, small/medium wall hanging etc = 1 draw Large projects = 2 drawThe more projects finished, the more chances to win. Projects must be at least 2 years or older. At the November 3, 2025, meeting winners will be announced.





OCTOBER 11 WORKSHOP FAT EIGHTH FLAPJACKS SUE WINKING

Beacon United Methodist Church 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.



We will be working on a Pattern from Fat Quarter Shop called Fat Eighth Flapjacks. The size we will be using is 60 x 70.

Fabric requirements are:

22 - 9" x 20" rectangles 2 yds background 3/4 yard for binding

Cutting:

Cut each fat eighth into 6 - 3" x 8" rectangles - 132 total.

Cut the background into 96 - 3" squares and 7 - 5½" width of fabric strips for the borders.

Cut the binding fabric into 8 - 2½" width of fabric strips.

The pattern is a free downloadable pattern from Fat Quarter Shop and has other size options if you want to make it another size. You can also watch a video on it on YouTube before the workshop to get familiar with what we are making.

Bring your own lunch or go out and get something to eat. We usually eat together. Members are always welcome to come and work on their own projects. Sue Winking



LONGARM QUILTERS PATSY WHITLEY

patsy.whitley57@gmail.com 573-473-2414

GINA JANES BATTING BY THE ROLL

Edge to Edge and Custom Quilting battingbytheroll@gmail.com 573-231-2059

LESA SPEGAL QUILTING BY LESA

573-248-8866, 573-784-2954 quiltingbylesa@gmail.com

SHANNON ROSENKRANS SHANNON'S CUSTOM QUILTS AND MORE

12 COACHLIGHT DRIVE/HANNIBAL, MO 573-629-7002

Members who would like to be added to the Longarm Quilter list, please contact Linda Belford.







